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North Shore Sportsmen’s Association 

234 Whipple Rd, Bernhards Bay, NY 13028 

nssassociation.com 

 
2022 END OF YEAR REPORT 

2022  List of Officers: 

President:           Charlie Gibbs         /   1st VP:  Harry Meneilly   /   2nd VP Jim Brockett, jr.  

Secretary:            Patricia J. Abare     /   Treasurer:   Mary Meneilly         

3yr. directors:      Terry Botz  /    Bonnie Gibbs / John Meneilly,jr 

2yr. directors:      Natalie Meneilly Hunter / AJ Tennant   /   Mark Brockett 

1 yr. directors:     Mike Mattison / Aaron Look  /   Jim Allen 

Alternate:             Earl Linfield          

Sunshine Lady (good will ambassador):  Bonnie Gibbs 

Membership Officer:  Natalie Meneilly Hunter 

 
MEMBERSHIP BREAKDOWN:  2022   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Use & Activities:   Regular meetings 2th Wednesday of month / April thru November 

Board of Directors   April 29th & October 28th 

Envirothon      May 5th                                        Member Appreciation Day May 13th 

Family get- together June 24th                            NorthShore Seniors picnic August 3rd                               

Baby Showers August 27th and Nov 26th      Fall Feast work day Sept 9th and 10th 

Birthday parties November 12th and 26th      work Days June 4th and at Feast Sept /9th n 10th 

 

Members reported passing: Jean Dupre, 7-year member, (wife of Dick Duprey) 

 Bob Timmerson, 11 year member, Carol Fontana, 11 year member, Hugh Dunn, 16 year member, and  

Jeffrey Schwenke, 19 year member. 
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Board of Directors held their two meetings. Topics accomplished were Budget, next year Bd 

meetings and activities schedule, Property, and clubhouse maintenance, discussed the new gun laws, 

Fall Feast raffles, budget etc. 

 

FALL FEAST – September 10th 

Chairperson: Natalie Meneilly Hunter: Attendance = 102 adults / 18 kids / Profit = $522.27 

The Annual Fall Raffle:  chaired by Mark Brockett was a Hugh success! Profit = $5671.99 / 

Drawing at Fall Feast. Winners: 1st Randy Martin, 2nd Scott Webster, 3rd Don Dietz, 4th Sandy Dietz 

and   5th Greg Moskel. 

Chinese Raffle: Charlie and Bonnie Gibbs /Profit = $860.00 / they had great  help from other 

club members    50/50 / 2 draws with $95.00  each 

Included in the day was a BIG surprise. Charlie presented plaques for years of dedicated service. They 

were James Abare 54 years, Patricia J. Abare  51 years, Harry Meneilly 50 years.  

And John Abare 50 years received his at the next club meeting. Also, Charley Kelsey 50 years 

received his later. 

 

DEC:  AJ & Lynn Tennant – so far there were 5 applications for 2023 Camp for Kids 

 

The Workdays scheduled by Harry Meneilly accomplished quite a lot with fairly good attendance.  

 Plans for next year starts with reworking of the Smoke House. As in extending the outside cooking 

area and overhang for those obtaining the plate of food / each with projected specifics – including its 

size and construction. 

 He also pointed out there is a need for younger members to step up to assist in many of these 

projects. The older members are not able to do as much or as long and need a break. 

There were also other building and grounds improvements considered. 

 

Charlie gave at each meeting remarkably interesting summaries of Federation, DEC, and 

hunting and fishing news from The Outdoor News monthly paper. 

 

The Envirothon event was held here at the Club on May 5th. There were 55 fifth grade students 

attending and followed state regulations with identifying trees, wildlife, birds, insects, etc. the winner 

was Oswego School. They all had a great day. 

 

PVM Environment Scholarship: the recipient this year is Caleb Lacey, and he has plans of attending 

SUNY Cobleskill.  

 

Nominations for 2023 Officers / October 12th at regular meeting. 

with 

Elections November 9th meeting:  

 Elections results for next year 2023 uncontested were: President - Charlie Gibbs,  

1st VP - Harry Meneilly, - 2nd VP Jim Brockett, jr., - Secretary Patricia J Abare   

Treasurer Mary Meneilly //  Elected: 3-year Directors: Mike Mattison, Aaron Look, Dan Buck,                

Alt Jim Allen // also continuing is  Natalie (Meneilly) Hunter as  Membership Chairperson 

 

Respectfully Submitted      average attendance Monthly = 26 

Patricia J Abare, Sec’t  (3/2023)      
 


